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Week 8, Term 2, 2023

Important 
Dates

Term 2

Year 6 MOC 
Transition Walks
(Week 8)

SAPSASA Basketball
Tues 4th July Wk 10

End of Term- 2pm
Dismissal
Fri 7th July Wk 10

Term 3

Pupil Free Day
Mon 24th July
(Students do not
attend on this day)

Term 3 Begins
Mon 25th July

Our important dates 
are now on our JHS 
website J

Dear Families,

Farewell Kerryn Sayers! It is with great sadness that I let 
our community know that Kerryn Sayers will be leaving 
John Hartley School. Kerryn is rekindling her passion for 
teaching and has taken a position as a reception teacher at 
Xavier College. Her last day with us is Friday the 23rd June. 
Kerryn has been at John Hartley School for 13 years. During that 
time, she has worked several roles- specialist and classroom teaching 
but in more recent times she has been an important part of our 
leadership team. Her work with staff, students and families, 
especially in the Early Years, has been particularly impactful- she will 
be missed by many. In her time at John Hartley, Kerryn also found 
time to have 2 children!
On behalf of the John Hartley Community, I thank Kerryn for her
dedication and commitment to children and wish her the best for her 
next stage in life. 



Messy Play in the Children’s Centre









On Thursday the 8th of June JHS was lucky 
enough to host a special Kitchen Garden 
Showcase on behalf of the Stephanie 
Alexander Foundation. The Foundation has
recently started working in collaboration with Wellbeing SA to explore 
opportunities to transform the foodscape across the City of Playford. 
The showcase was an chance to demonstrate the kitchen garden 
program in action. It was attended by various members of the 
community as well as teachers and principals from other schools in our 
area. We were also lucky to have Stephanie Alexander herself speak to 
the attendees. It was a fantastic evening and a special thank you must
be mentioned to the year 5 and 6 
students who participated and did 
an excellent job of showing off our 
own Kitchen Garden program.






